
 
November 18th, 2024 

 
The City Council of the City of Wessington Springs met in special session at the Office of 

the Finance Officer at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, November 18th, 2024, with the following 

members being present: Vickie Harmdierks, Layton Schimke, Meg Forrest, Pat Fastnacht, 

Eva Voorhees, and with Mayor Ryan Knipfer presiding.  Also, in attendance was Linda Willman, 

Finance Officer and Gary Blue City Attorney.  City Councilman Kari Fagerhaug was absent. 

 
Meeting was opened with pledge of allegiance.  

 
A motion was made by Forrest, seconded by Fastnacht to approve the agenda as presented.  

Ayes: 5   Nays: 0   Motion carried. 

 
Conflicts of Interest:  none stated. 

 
Mayor Ryan Knipfer stated this was the time for public comment. 

 
Camden Hofer representing SPN met with the Council to present quotes to repair the 

lagoon and lift station.  The following quotes were received.      

   Wastewater Treatment Pipe Replacement. 

 RP & H Construction – Reliance, SD  $89,557.00 

 Dahme Construction – Aberdeen, SD $80,397.70 

 
 Lift Station  

 Dakota Pump & Control – Watertown, SD  $31,250.00 

 
A motion was made by Fastnacht, seconded by Voorhees to approve the quote of $80,397.70 

from Dahme Construction of Aberdeen  wastewater treatment pipe replacement, and the 

$31,250.00 quote from Dakota Pump and Controls for lift station repairs.  Ayes:  5  Nays:  

0  Motion carried. 

  
Tom Dean met with the Council to discuss the Tree City USA Application.  Application will 

be further discussed at the December Council meeting. 

 
A discussion was held on employee dental insurance. 

 

The State Pavement Maintenance Agreement was presented to the board for approval.  

Following a discussion, a motion was made by Schimke, seconded by Harmdierks to authorize 

the Mayor to sign the agreement and forward it to back to the State for final approval.  

Ayes:  5  Nays:  0  Motion carried. 



A discussion was held on the pool heater that has been ordered but we have not received 

notice that it has been received by Krohmer Plumbing. 

 

A motion was made by Forrest, seconded by Voorhees to adjourn the meeting.  Ayes: 5 Nays: 

0  Motion carried. 

 

_______________________________       ATTEST:  _________________________ 
Ryan Knipfer, Mayor         Linda Willman, Finance Officer 

 


